
CUSGARNE SCHOOL THIS WEEK 

Date:  20 September 2018 

Dear Parents 
School has settled into a lovely routine and the new children now know 
their way around school.  Our recorder teacher, Ms Hawken started the  
recorder lessons this week  and in addition, Class 2 now have  group      
recorder lessons.   
The year 5 pupils started a Bikeability course last week and tomorrow they 
have their on-road session where they will put into practice what they have 
learnt in the playground sessions.  I hope the forecast remains for sun! 
Sadly, there have been reports of speeding along the Bissoe road—mainly 
during the school run times.  Please, for the sake of your children, watch 
your speed. 
You are probably all aware that the lower gates into the playground are 
locked during the school day.  If you need to pop into school during the 
school day, please use the top gate. 
It is important that your child reads every night and I ask that you find a qui-
et moment each evening to listen to your child read. 
Have a great weekend. 
Tim Barnard,  
Head of School 

Pupils of the Week 
 

 
 

 
 

Diary Dates 
 

25 September 
Class 2 trip to 
Newquay Zoo 

 
8 October 

Tempest photos 
(individual or family 

groups) 
Details to follow 

 
11 October 

Harvest Assembly  
1.30 in the Hall 

 
18 + 19 October 

Inset days 
(school closed to  

pupils) 
 

22—26 October 
Half Term 

 
1 November 

Parent-teacher 
Interview in the Hall 

1.30pm—6pm 
 

9 December 
Frogpool Chapel  

Carol Service 
 

10 December 
Christmas  

Performance 
(afternoon) 

 
11 December 

Christmas 
Performance 

(evening) 
 
 

Class 1 Class 2 Class 3 

Skyla Mae 
Lilah 

Isla 
Jim 

Aaron 
Michael 

Sam 

Hepworth Trevithick Vickery 

180 206 179 

School Council—Harvest Assembly 
 

We hope that you all got the letter inviting you to our Harvest Assembly on    
Thursday 11 October 2018 at 1.30pm. 
Just a reminder that this year we are asking you to donate food items 
which we can donate to the local food bank. 
Non-perishable food items are best and can include canned beans, soup, 
pasta, cereals and there is also a request for long life milk, long life juice, 
tea, coffee. 
The list is endless so please be generous. 
Donated items should be brought in on 11th October 2018 and left in     
Reception. 

Thank you. 



   Follow us on Twitter! 

Notes from the Office 
 
There are quite a few annual consent forms outstanding.  Please check your child’s 
bookbag and make sure you return your child’s form as soon as possible please. 
 
Bookbags have arrived if you need to buy one. (£7 per bag). 
 
Nasal Flu consent forms — many of you have experienced problems trying to    
complete the on-line consent.  I now have paper copies of the consent form so 
please let me know if you would like one. 
The vaccinations are due to take place on 17 October 2018. 
 
Years 6 and Reception—this years health checks are assumed consent.  Booklets 
have been sent home so please check the bookbags and return the form if you DO 
NOT want your child to take part. 
 
Thank you. 



If you would like a copy of the weekly newsletter emailed to you, or know of anyone who would like a copy,  
please contact reception who can arrange this. 

Email: secretary@cusgarne.org 
Website: www.cusgarne.org 
Telephone: 01872 863563 

Breakfast Club 

Our Breakfast Club runs daily on school days from 8am.   
Please book your child’s place in advance. 

Current prices as follows: 
With breakfast: First child £2 per morning; siblings £1 per morning    
Without breakfast: First child £1 per morning; siblings 50p per morning  

DIARY OF ACTIVITIES 
w/c 24th September 2018 

Breakfast Club runs daily on school days 

    
ACTIVITY 

  

  
TEACHER 

ADDITIONAL  
INFO 

MONDAY Guitars Mr Collington Payment per term 

 Keyboards Mr Clapp Payment per term 

 Class 3 Homework 
Club 

Mrs Turner 12.30pm-12.55pm 

 Sports Club 
Years 1, 2 and 3 

PAFC 3pm-4pm 

 Sports fixtures 
As advised 

Mr Barnard As advised 

TUESDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y6’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 Library Club Year 6 librarians 12.30—12.50pm 

Year 1 only  today 
(Newquay Zoo trip) 

Create Club 
Year 1  

Miss Palmer 3pm-4pm 

Years 4,5,6 today 
(Newquay Zoo trip) 

Art Club 
Years 4, 5 and 6 

Mrs Turner and Mr Barnard  3pm-4pm 

WEDNESDAY Violins Miss Hewitt Payment per term 

 Woodwind Miss Sampson Payment per term 

 Drums Mr Robinson Payment per term 

THURSDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y5’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 Recorders Ms Hawken  

 Library Club Year 6 librarians 12.30—12.50pm 

(30 places) Sports Club Mrs Turner and Mr Barnard  3pm-4pm 

Please make sure your child has signed up and has a place at after school clubs. 
Reception children will be able to start after school clubs from the Spring Term. 

mailto:secretary@cusgarne.cornwall.sch.uk
http://www.cusgarneprimaryschool.co.uk/


Please return our questionnaire send home in the bookbags! 


